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manuals for their equipment to owners
who had lost their manuals.

Many individual owners as well as dis-
trict owners of various pieces of equip-
ment had their own forms for the record-
ing of maintenance programs. . Another
subject that came in for discussion was the
mishandling or misusing of equipment,
referring mainly to the temporary help
that some districts have to employ during
the normal mosquito breeding season.

A number of well-informed users of
equipment were present, including E. E.
Lynch of Maryland, Wayne Miller of Lee
County, and Mickey Cochran of New
Jersey who all stimulated the interest from
the audience by their questions and com-
ments concerning matters related to equip-
ment and their experiences.

Ed Rohloff and Bob Suhrbier are to be

thanked for their assistance as “Sergeants-
at-Arms,” to assist in co-ordinating the
program.

If you have suggestions concerning the
clinic and the future planning on clinics,
please keep us informed.

It has been suggested that a common
subject of interest to all operational mos-
quito control people should be included in
Operational Notes. Your suggestions on
various topics would be appreciated. The
first topic that we will have comments on
will be “Hose and the Various Types
Used in Mosquito Control.” If you have
information concerning this topic that
would be of general interest, please pass
it on to Bruce Brockway, or to some mem-
ber of the committee.

ROY W.

Mzr. Roy W. McLeese, City Engineer of
Salt Lake City and a member of the Board
of Trustees of the Salt Lake City Mos-
quito Abatement District for the past
fourteen years, died in a Salt Lake Hos-
pital on October 12, 1963, at the age of 58.

Mr. McLeese was well known to mos-
quito control workers. He was a member
of the AMCA and attended many of the
association meetings. He was active in
promoting and participating in the Utah
Mosquito Abatement Association. At the
joint meeting of the American Mosquito
Control Association and Utah Mosquito
Abatement Association held in Salt Lake

McLEESE

City in 1952, Mr. McLeese was chairman
of the entertainment committee.

Mr. McLeese was a strong supporter of
the very successful cooperative drainage
program participated in by Salt Lake City,
Salt Lake County, and the Salt Lake City
Mosquito Abatement District.  Over the
past several years this committee worked
harmoniously together for the benefit of
the citizens of Salt Lake County.

Mr. McLeese will be remembered for
his influential and strong support of mos-
quito control both locally and throughout
the npation. (Submitted by Glen C.
Collett.)




